





Shawano School District

Hawk School Board Memo

June 9, 2022

SSD Board of Education

Mike Musolff, President mmusolff@shawanoschools.org

Jamie Beyer, Vice President jbeyer@shawanoschools.org

Charles Dallas, Treasurer cdallas@shawanoschools.org

Jim Davel, Clerk jdavel@shawanoschools.org

Michael Sleeper msleeper@shawanoschools.org

Alysia Pillsbury apillsbury@shawanoschools.org

Mart Grams

mgrams@shawanoschools.org

Chris Gull

cjgull@shawanoschools.org

Jeana Winslow

jwinslow@shawanoschools.org

Superintendent

Randi Anderson randerson@shawanoschools.org

Next Board Meeting Dates: Monday, June 20 & July 11, 2022 @ 5:00 pm

Shawano School Board Website



ShawanoSchools.com



Board of Education Meeting Notes: June 6, 2022

Open Enrollment:

Cory Kaisler, Data Systems Coordinator, updated the board on Open Enrollment including definitions for open enrollment versus alternative open enrollment which are differentiated by date. Mr. Kaisler further explained potential reasons for denial. Currently the district has 237 students open enrolling into the district and 240 students open enrolling out to other districts. Motion approved to accept new open enrollment application approvals/denials as presented.

High School Cafeteria/Commons Renovation:

Shawn Mathwich, Director of Buildings and Grounds, reported that Taher Food Service has accumulated funds in their budget due to government programming during the pandemic. The Department of Public Instruction requires that the Shawano School District use funds in the Food Service Fund balance. Recommendations were made to use some of the funds (\$292,851 of \$441,000) to improve the cafeteria based on input from students and staff. Improvements would include replacing doors, ceiling tiles, epoxy flooring, electrical updates, video display including television and digital announcements boards, LED lighting for energy efficiency and replacing floor tiles. The board approved the project as presented.

Pool Staff:

Robyn Shingler, Director of Community Education and Outreach, presented a proposal to add a part-time Assistant Pool Manager position to the staff at the high school. The position would be funded from Fund 80, approximately 20 hours a week and non-benefit eligible. The position would assist in providing permanent certified lifeguard staffing due to the high level of aquatics facility usage. The board approved the position as presented.

Superintendent's Report:

- Shout-Out to SSD High School Track Team on qualifying for state: Isabel Roloff, 2nd place in the 100
 Elliot Lowney, 2nd place in the 100 & 1st place in the 200 (a new school record!)
 Girls 4x200 Team Isabel Roloff, Onna Hermann, Makenna Bubolz, Adalyn Barkley placed 3rd
- Shout-Out to the Shawano Hawks Baseball: Regional Champions
- Community Survey Results: The Community Stakeholder Group will hear the survey results at their next meeting on June 13th. This will also be a school board work session.

Resignations/Retirements/Appointments:

The following appointment was accepted:

• Matt Peterson, Principal, Olga Brener Intermediate School

The following individual's resignations were accepted:

- Rebecca Blaubauch, Family and Consumer Science, Shawano Community Middle School
- Jessie Hanssen, At-Risk Coordinator and LEADS Executive Director, Hillcrest/LEADS Primary Charter Schools
- Erin Davids, Speech Language Pathologist, Hillcrest Primary School
- Brittany Lamers, English Education, Shawano Community High School
- Angela Bahr, Civics, Shawano Community High School

Hawk News:



The Shawano Hawks Baseball Team defeated Seymour 3-1 in the Division 2 Regional Final on Wednesday Night. The Hawks claim their first regional title in baseball since 2006! Congratulations, HAWKS! #ShawanoProud



Isabel Roloff, 2nd place in the 100
Elliot Lowney, 2nd place in the 100
& 1st place in the 200 (a new school record!)
Girls 4x200 Team Isabel Roloff, Onna Hermann, Makenna Bubolz,
Adalyn Barkley, placed 3rd
Congratulations, Hawks! #ShawanoProud